

### PSAR Activity Report

Academic Year 2014-15 (For final year B.E.)

Gujarat Technological University Innovation Cour

#### Table of Contents

Preface
Branch wise total number of colleges, registered students and submitted PSAR reports
College ranking based on the performance of all students in PSAR activity
Performance analysis of departments at all colleges in PSAR activity11
Department wise performance ranking from various colleges for PSAR activity
Aeronautical Engineering62
Automobile Engineering
Bio Medical Engineering63
Bio Technology64
Chemical Engineering64
Chemical Technology
Civil Engineering67
Computer Engineering75
Computer Science & Engineering81
computer science & Engineering
Electrical & Electronics Engineering
Electrical & Electronics Engineering
Electrical & Electronics Engineering.   84     Electrical Engineering.   85     Electronics & Communication Engineering.   92     Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering   101     Electronics Engineering.   101     Electronics Engineering.   101     Electronics Engineering.   101     Electronics Engineering.   101     Environment Engineering   102
Electrical & Electronics Engineering84Electrical Engineering85Electronics & Communication Engineering92Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering101Electronics Engineering101Electronics Engineering101Environment Engineering102Environment Science & Technology102
Electrical & Electronics Engineering.84Electrical Engineering.85Electronics & Communication Engineering.92Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering101Electronics Engineering.101Environment Engineering102Environment Science & Technology102Environmental Science & Engineering103
Electrical & Electronics Engineering.84Electrical Engineering.85Electronics & Communication Engineering.92Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering101Electronics Engineering.101Environment Engineering102Environment Science & Technology102Environmental Science & Engineering103Food Processing Technology104
Electrical & Electronics Engineering.84Electrical Engineering.85Electronics & Communication Engineering.92Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering101Electronics Engineering.101Environment Engineering102Environment Science & Technology102Environmental Science & Engineering103Food Processing Technology104Industrial Engineering104
Electrical & Electronics Engineering.84Electrical Engineering.85Electronics & Communication Engineering.92Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering.101Electronics Engineering.101Environment Engineering102Environment Science & Technology102Environmental Science & Engineering.103Food Processing Technology.104Industrial Engineering104Information & Communication Technology105

#### Preface

Under the visionary leadership of Honb. Dr. Akshai K. Aggarwal, Vice chancellor, GTU Innovation Council (GIC) had started its mission for IP literacy on 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2011. Under this journey GTU Innovation council had launched Patent Search and Analysis Report (PSAR) activity in September 2013 (In academic year 2013-14), with an objective to increase awareness regarding patents among students by making them familiarity with patent websites & patent documents. In this activity each student of 7th Semester B.E. was asked to study at least 5 patents related to his/her project and have to prepare Patent Search and Analysis Report (PSAR) via specially developed web portal by GTU.

During academic year 2013-14, via this activity more than 35000 students have studied more than 178,000 patents in a period of four months. Following the glorious progress of last year, in current academic year (2014-15) also a hard work of more than 42000 students and faculty from all GTU affiliated B.E. colleges across the state leads to generation of more than 185,000 PSAR reports. This ultimately leads to significant rise in IP literacy among our students and faculty.

GTU is further planning to develop proper review system of all such generated PSAR reports from all colleges. Where by GTU, in association with all faculty aiming to motivate all students for giving more innovative ideas for incremental innovations related to each of the studied patents. Through this system potential ideas will be extracted from all such PSAR reports, which can be further taken as innovative projects by subsequent batch of students.

This report presents the detailed analysis of efforts made by students from various departments of all degree engineering colleges affiliated to Gujarat Technological University (GTU) in PSAR (Patent Search and Analysis Report) activity during academic year 2014-15. This report is made based on PSAR data collected as of 27<sup>th</sup> January 2015. By now nearly 210,000 PSAR reports have been submitted by all students of BE through an online web platform at GTU.

This report represents the:

- 1. Branch wise total number of submitted PSAR reports
- 2. College ranking based on the performance of all students in PSAR activity.
- 3. Performance analysis of departments at all colleges in PSAR activity
- 4. Department wise performance ranking from various colleges for PSAR activity

For those students who have still not finished the PSAR activity, have not uploaded the project report or have not uploaded the canvas reports uploading, can still finish them at following link: <u>http://psar.gtu.ac.in/</u>

<u>Note</u>: All entries are based on the order of college codes. In case of any college department, where are less than ten students registered for PSAR and other activities, no rank is assigned to such departments, instead \* is mentioned.

For compilation of this report, team of GTU Innovation Council have taken enough measures to avoid any errors, even in case of any observed discrepancies we request you to shares your observations to Mr. Amit Patel, Assistant Professor (IPR/Patents) at: <u>ipr\_projectofficer@gtu.edu.in</u>

## Branch wise analysis of total number of colleges, registered students and submitted PSAR reports

#### Branch wise total number of colleges, registered students and submitted PSAR reports

Sr. No.	Department of Engineering in BE	Same department runs at this many colleges	Total number of registered student from all colleges under this department	Total Number of PSAR reports under this department by all students
1	Aeronautical Engineering	1	69	183
2	Automobile Engineering	7	534	2077
3	Bio Medical Engineering	3	218	428
4	Bio Technology	1	19	72
5	Chemical Engineering	14	905	3908
6	Chemical Technology	1	31	149
7	Civil Engineering	77	5471	21942
8	Computer Engineering	61	5180	23973
9	Computer Science & Engineering	24	2065	9458
10	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	7	408	1502
11	Electrical Engineering	70	5572	24659
12	Electronics & Communication Engineering	83	6701	29086
13	Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering	3	159	711
14	Electronics Engineering	2	157	611
15	Environment Engineering	4	201	928
16	Environment Science & Technology	1	16	80
17	Environmental Science & Engineering	1	21	94
18	Food Processing Technology	1	53	183
19	Industrial Engineering	1	27	0
20	Information & Communication Technology	1	31	142
21	Information Technology	46	3084	13997
22	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	9	732	2865
23	Manufacturing Engineering	1	42	181
24	Mechanical Engineering	88	10200	44700
25	Mechatronics Engineering	2	80	379
26	Metallurgy Engineering	2	134	240
27	Mining Engineering	2	115	357
28	Plastic Technology	2	102	404
29	Power Electronics	2	138	594
30	Production Engineering	4	337	609
31	Rubber Technology	1	22	93
32	Textile Processing	1	18	0
33	Textile Technology	2	86	370

College Code	Rank based on % of PSAR activity completion	College Name	Total number of registered student from all branches	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	629	2906	4.62	92.40
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	468	2094	4.47	89.49
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	582	2707	4.65	93.02
4	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	504	2447	4.86	97.10
5	24	Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	752	3541	4.71	94.18
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	393	1881	4.79	95.73
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	546	2048	3.75	75.02
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	161	759	4.71	94.29
9	13	C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	503	2411	4.79	95.86
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	536	2479	4.63	92.50
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	498	2223	4.46	89.28
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	695	2258	3.25	64.98
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	588	2697	4.59	91.73
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	767	2652	3.46	69.15
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	985	4236	4.30	86.01
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	879	3685	4.19	83.85
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	516	1998	3.87	77.44
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	468	2083	4.45	89.02
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	656	2710	4.13	82.62

College Code	Rank based on % of PSAR activity completion	College Name	Total number of registered student from all branches	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	670	1598	2.39	47.70
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	549	1725	3.14	62.84
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	372	1656	4.45	89.03
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	555	2575	4.64	92.79
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	494	1915	3.88	77.53
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	457	2018	4.42	88.32
27	83	Kankeshwaridevi Institute Of Technology, Jamnagar	244	936	3.84	76.72
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	1386	5698	4.11	82.22
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	379	1622	4.28	85.59
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	687	3104	4.52	90.36
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	634	2405	3.79	75.87
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	568	2409	4.24	84.82
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	480	2145	4.47	89.38
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	478	1981	4.14	82.89
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	392	1597	4.07	81.48
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	354	1653	4.67	93.39
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	1198	5470	4.57	91.32
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	409	1748	4.27	85.48
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	547	2364	4.32	86.44

College Code	Rank based on % of PSAR activity completion	College Name	Total number of registered student from all branches	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	869	3768	4.34	86.72
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	521	2428	4.66	93.21
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	901	2757	3.06	61.20
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	400	1697	4.24	84.85
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	489	2293	4.69	93.78
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	560	2481	4.43	88.61
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	568	2685	4.73	94.54
48	68	Valia Institute Of Technology, valia, Bharuch	311	1319	4.24	84.82
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	502	2345	4.67	93.43
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	485	2309	4.76	95.22
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	408	1812	4.44	88.82
52	51	Central Institute Of Plastics Engineering & Technology	105	468	4.46	89.14
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	488	2393	4.90	98.07
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	313	1002	3.20	64.03
56	58	Faculty Of Engineering, Grow More Foundation Group	223	974	4.37	87.35
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	518	2488	4.80	96.06
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	425	1449	3.41	68.19
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	314	1503	4.79	95.73
60	91	Government Engineering College, Godhara	271	912	3.37	67.31

College Code	Rank based on % of PSAR activity completion	College Name	Total number of registered student from all branches	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
61	86	Government Engineering College, Palanpur	240	890	3.71	74.17
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	222	853	3.84	76.85
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	521	2404	4.61	92.28
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	391	1850	4.73	94.63
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	401	1821	4.54	90.82
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	363	1782	4.91	98.18
67	77	Sal Institute Of Technology & Engineering Research	459	1846	4.02	80.44
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	257	1183	4.60	92.06
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	455	2036	4.47	89.49
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of Technology	507	2434	4.80	96.02
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	519	2448	4.72	94.34
78	21	Smt. S. R. Patel Engineering College	269	1271	4.72	94.50
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	391	1641	4.20	83.94
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	505	2412	4.78	95.52
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	468	2119	4.53	90.56
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	323	1485	4.60	91.95
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals Group Of Institution	320	1465	4.58	91.56
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	413	1827	4.42	88.47
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	324	1517	4.68	93.64

College Code	Rank based on % of PSAR activity completion	College Name	Total number of registered student from all branches	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	308	1465	4.76	95.13
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	463	2253	4.87	97.32
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	289	1233	4.27	85.33
89	3	Shri Labhubhai Trivedi Institute Of Engineering & Technology	289	1419	4.91	98.20
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	282	1131	4.01	80.21
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	199	828	4.16	83.22
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	116	522	4.50	90.00
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	149	547	3.67	73.42
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management & Technology	316	1410	4.46	89.24
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	313	1525	4.87	97.44
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	168	722	4.30	85.95
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	328	1603	4.89	97.74
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	242	1203	4.97	99.42
99	1	Shroff S R Rotary Institute Of Chemical Technology	168	841	5.01	100.12
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	190	913	4.81	96.11
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	318	1163	3.66	73.14
102	39	Om Engineering College, At Chokli, Dist Junagadh	281	1285	4.57	91.46
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	178	728	4.09	81.80
104	41	Gujarat Power Engineering And Research Institute	182	830	4.56	91.21
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	158	608	3.85	76.96

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Food Processing Technology	1	53	183	3.45	69.06
			Civil Engineering	4	61	303	4.97	99.34
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	32	66	314	4.76	95.15
1	22	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Computer Engineering	16	72	347	4.82	96.39
1	33		Automobile Engineering	1	73	352	4.82	96.44
			Information Technology	25	74	338	4.57	91.35
			Electrical Engineering	3	76	380	5.00	100.00
			Mechanical Engineering	43	153	689	4.50	90.07
			Electrical Engineering	52	64	266	4.16	83.13
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	Electronics & Communication Engineering	54	70	303	4.33	86.57
			Information Technology	24	89	410	4.61	92.13

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology,	Mechanical Engineering	68	103	427	4.15	82.91
2	2 47	Ahmedabad	Computer Engineering	12	141	688	4.88	97.59
		Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Electrical Engineering	50	67	280	4.18	83.58
			Instrumentation & Control Engineering	1	70	351	5.01	100.29
			Information Technology	22	71	329	4.63	92.68
3	30		Mechanical Engineering	38	74	340	4.59	91.89
			Computer Engineering	5	148	733	4.95	99.05
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	47	152	674	4.43	88.68
			Information Technology	3	62	309	4.98	99.68
4	9	Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	25	65	312	4.80	96.00
			Computer Science & Engineering	5	72	355	4.93	98.61

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
Δ	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	20	106	505	4.76	95.28
4	4 9		Mechanical Engineering	12	199	966	4.85	97.09
			Civil Engineering	19	56	267	4.77	95.36
		Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	Electrical Engineering	39	142	633	4.46	89.15
5	24		Mechanical Engineering	32	149	696	4.67	93.42
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	26	198	950	4.80	95.96
			Computer Science & Engineering	9	207	995	4.81	96.14
			Electronics Engineering	1	63	302	4.79	95.87
C	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering &	Mechanical Engineering	29	68	320	4.71	94.12
6	15	Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	42	71	320	4.51	90.14
			Computer Science & Engineering	6	71	349	4.92	98.31

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	8	120	590	4.92	98.33
			Production Engineering	3	36	75	2.08	41.67
			Computer Engineering	15	74	357	4.82	96.49
7	05	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Electrical Engineering	57	77	311	4.04	80.78
	65		Electronics Engineering	2	94	309	3.29	65.74
			Mechanical Engineering	85	112	377	3.37	67.32
			Civil Engineering	50	153	619	4.05	80.92
			Computer Engineering	*	1	10	10.00	200.00
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Electrical Engineering	*	1	0	0.00	0.00
			Civil Engineering	*	9	45	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering	1	74	368	4.97	99.46
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Information Technology	33	76	336	4.42	88.42
		3 C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	21	62	291	4.69	93.87
			Electrical Engineering	53	77	314	4.08	81.56
9	13		Computer Engineering	7	81	400	4.94	98.77
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	3	134	673	5.02	100.45
			Mechanical Engineering	5	148	733	4.95	99.05
			Chemical Engineering	6	66	308	4.67	93.33
11	32	Technology	Computer Engineering	47	66	292	4.42	88.48
			Mechatronics Engineering	1	74	349	4.72	94.32

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Information Technology	10	75	362	4.83	96.53
			Mechanical Engineering	65	75	313	4.17	83.47
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	28	77	360	4.68	93.51
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	24	102	490	4.80	96.08
			Civil Engineering	61	62	226	3.65	72.90
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	9	64	318	4.97	99.38
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Information Technology	18	96	451	4.70	93.96
			Computer Engineering	30	135	636	4.71	94.22
			Mechanical Engineering	63	141	592	4.20	83.97
10	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28,	Metallurgy Engineering	2	65	43	0.66	13.23
13	92	Gandhinagar	Information Technology	20	73	339	4.64	92.88

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Bio Medical Engineering	2	132	77	0.58	11.67
			Instrumentation & Control Engineering	7	134	485	3.62	72.39
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	48	140	619	4.42	88.43
			Computer Engineering	34	149	695	4.66	93.29
			Chemical Engineering	5	67	324	4.84	96.72
			Civil Engineering	34	78	345	4.42	88.46
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	Electronics & Communication Engineering	20	141	682	4.84	96.74
			Mechanical Engineering	48	150	668	4.45	89.07
			Electrical Engineering	38	152	678	4.46	89.21
15	20	Covernment Engineering College Divi	Environment Engineering	1	33	162	4.91	98.18
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Chemical Engineering	10	68	245	3.60	72.06

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mining Engineering	2	81	236	2.91	58.27
			Civil Engineering	*	129	23	0.18	3.57
45	15 89		Electronics & Communication Engineering	34	143	668	4.67	93.43
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Electrical Engineering	46	145	619	4.27	85.38
			Mechanical Engineering	67	168	699	4.16	83.21
			Automobile Engineering	2	124	558	4.50	90.00
			Computer Engineering	51	126	532	4.22	84.44
16	61	Course of Facine onion College Made	Electronics & Communication Engineering	49	132	581	4.40	88.03
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Civil Engineering	38	144	625	4.34	86.81
			Electrical Engineering	61	150	590	3.93	78.67
			Mechanical Engineering	27	151	713	4.72	94.44

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Information Technology	42	158	630	3.99	79.75
			Chemical Engineering	8	70	322	4.60	92.00
			Information Technology	30	71	316	4.45	89.01
			Power Electronics	1	72	350	4.86	97.22
			Mechanical Engineering	18	72	346	4.81	96.11
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Civil Engineering	58	72	272	3.78	75.56
			Instrumentation & Control Engineering	8	79	274	3.47	69.37
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	76	143	488	3.41	68.25
			Computer Engineering	46	147	652	4.44	88.71
			Electrical Engineering	42	153	665	4.35	86.93
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Electronics & Communication Engineering	73	57	207	3.63	72.63

GTU Innovation Council

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	55	64	250	3.91	78.13
			Civil Engineering	66	118	395	3.35	66.95
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Mechanical Engineering	51	135	600	4.44	88.89
			Electrical Engineering	63	142	542	3.82	76.34
			Environment Engineering	2	48	221	4.60	92.08
			Electrical Engineering	35	73	332	4.55	90.96
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	Civil Engineering	35	78	344	4.41	88.21
			Chemical Engineering	2	120	599	4.99	99.83
			Mechanical Engineering	77	149	587	3.94	78.79
	70		Civil Engineering	47	73	301	4.12	82.47
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Automobile Engineering	5	74	256	3.46	69.19

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mechanical Engineering	57	76	333	4.38	87.63
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	44	134	600	4.48	89.55
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	9	146	486	3.33	66.58
			Computer Engineering	20	153	734	4.80	95.95
			Civil Engineering	75	73	21	0.29	5.75
			Information Technology	40	75	307	4.09	81.87
	0.5		Computer Engineering	50	76	321	4.22	84.47
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Production Engineering	4	144	154	1.07	21.39
			Mechanical Engineering	88	144	187	1.30	25.97
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	67	158	608	3.85	76.96
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Civil Engineering	51	68	273	4.01	80.29

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	66	74	273	3.69	73.78
			Computer Science & Engineering	22	132	523	3.96	79.24
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Electronics & Communication Engineering	81	137	290	2.12	42.34
			Mechanical Engineering	86	138	362	2.62	52.46
			Environment Engineering	3	57	260	4.56	91.23
			Electrical Engineering	13	72	352	4.89	97.78
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	Mechanical Engineering	2	75	376	5.01	100.27
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	37	77	354	4.60	91.95
			Civil Engineering	65	91	314	3.45	69.01
	24		Civil Engineering	48	41	168	4.10	81.95
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Electrical Engineering	41	54	237	4.39	87.78

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Information Technology	17	67	315	4.70	94.03
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	28	96	459	4.78	95.63
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Computer Engineering	26	103	490	4.76	95.15
			Mechanical Engineering	33	194	906	4.67	93.40
			Electrical & Electronics Engineering	4	58	251	4.33	86.55
			Metallurgy Engineering	1	69	197	2.86	57.10
25	70		Computer Engineering	58	70	225	3.21	64.29
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Automobile Engineering	4	74	292	3.95	78.92
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	63	76	306	4.03	80.53
			Mechanical Engineering	58	147	644	4.38	87.62
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Civil Engineering	43	51	214	4.20	83.92

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	43	64	291	4.55	90.94
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	62	66	274	4.15	83.03
26	/6 5/	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research	Electrical Engineering	48	71	299	4.21	84.23
26	57	Centre	Information Technology	35	73	314	4.30	86.03
			Mechanical Engineering	22	132	626	4.74	94.85
			Chemical Engineering	13	48	149	3.10	62.08
	00	Kankeshwaridevi Institute Of Technology,	Computer Science & Engineering	19	51	217	4.25	85.10
27	83	Jamnagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	59	72	301	4.18	83.61
			Electrical Engineering	67	73	269	3.68	73.70
20	74		Rubber Technology	1	22	93	4.23	84.55
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Plastic Technology	2	39	117	3.00	60.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Textile Technology	2	56	217	3.88	77.50
			Environment Engineering	4	63	285	4.52	90.48
			Instrumentation & Control Engineering	4	73	308	4.22	84.38
			Automobile Engineering	7	74	194	2.62	52.43
			Bio Medical Engineering	1	80	334	4.18	83.50
28	74	L.D. College Of Engineering Abroadshed	Chemical Engineering	12	81	270	3.33	66.67
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Mechanical Engineering	52	142	631	4.44	88.87
			Electrical Engineering	56	144	583	4.05	80.97
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	55	147	636	4.33	86.53
			Computer Engineering	32	153	716	4.68	93.59
			Information Technology	32	153	677	4.42	88.50

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Civil Engineering	52	159	637	4.01	80.13
			Civil Engineering	2	49	250	5.10	102.04
			Electrical Engineering	14	65	317	4.88	97.54
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	50	69	307	4.45	88.99
			Computer Science & Engineering	24	70	219	3.13	62.57
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	60	126	524	4.16	83.17
			Civil Engineering	42	61	259	4.25	84.92
			Information Technology	26	71	322	4.54	90.70
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	65	76	283	3.72	74.47
			Mechanical Engineering	62	132	565	4.28	85.61
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	17	147	713	4.85	97.01

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	18	200	962	4.81	96.20
			Industrial Engineering	1	27	0	0.00	0.00
			Production Engineering	1	31	98	3.16	63.23
			Information Technology	37	51	213	4.18	83.53
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Power Electronics	2	66	244	3.70	73.94
51	84	Lukhunirji Engineering College, Morbi	Mechanical Engineering	66	76	317	4.17	83.42
			Chemical Engineering	9	86	325	3.78	75.58
			Civil Engineering	64	146	510	3.49	69.86
			Electrical Engineering	33	151	694	4.60	91.92
22	67	L Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Information Technology	43	70	278	3.97	79.43
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	33	71	335	4.72	94.37

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Civil Engineering	63	125	444	3.55	71.04
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Computer Engineering	52	147	612	4.16	83.27
52	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Mechanical Engineering	20	155	740	4.77	95.48
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	50	60	264	4.40	88.00
			Civil Engineering	11	66	324	4.91	98.18
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	Electrical Engineering	25	74	347	4.69	93.78
			Mechanical Engineering	37	136	627	4.61	92.21
			Computer Science & Engineering	20	144	583	4.05	80.97
		Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Automobile Engineering	6	57	183	3.21	64.21
34	72		Civil Engineering	30	65	291	4.48	89.54
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	70	69	259	3.75	75.07

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	26	70	328	4.69	93.71
34	70	Nornarayan Shastri Instituta Of Tachnology	Computer Science & Engineering	17	75	334	4.45	89.07
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	69	142	586	4.13	82.54
			Information Technology	27	36	162	4.50	90.00
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	58	37	155	4.19	83.78
35			Computer Science & Engineering	16	60	275	4.58	91.67
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	oble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh Civil Engineering 69 69	69	196	2.84	56.81	
	Ele	Electrical Engineering	60	77	303	3.94	78.70	
			Mechanical Engineering	45	113	506	4.48	89.56
26	20		Information Technology	15	34	161	4.74	94.71
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Computer Science & Engineering	10	58	278	4.79	95.86

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	13	63	309	4.90	98.10
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Electrical Engineering	19	74	353	4.77	95.41
50	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Mechanical Engineering	53	125	552	4.42	88.32
			Information Technology	4	42	208	4.95	99.05
			Electronics & Communication Engineering3514	145	674	4.65	92.97	
37	40		Electrical Engineering	58	187	755	4.04	80.75
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	ivil Engineering 33 195	866	4.44	88.82	
		Engineering	267	1276	4.78	95.58		
			Mechanical Engineering	31	362	1691	4.67	93.43
20	64	54 S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Information Technology	16	62	293	4.73	94.52
39	04		Civil Engineering	53	63	250	3.97	79.37

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	4	74	367	4.96	99.19
39	64	C. D. D. Datal Engineering College Mehsons	Electronics & Communication Engineering	71	89	330	3.71	74.16
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Mechanical Engineering	64	121	508	4.20	83.97
	sankalchan		Civil Engineering	17	40	193	4.83	96.50
			Electrical Engineering	43	68	295	4.34	86.76
10		Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering,	Information Technology	38	68	284	4.18	83.53
40	60	Visnagar	Computer Engineering	39	39 112 5	514	4.59	91.79
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	bb 171	121	480	3.97	79.34
			Mechanical Engineering	60	138	598	4.33	86.67
	50	59 Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Aeronautical Engineering	1	69	183	2.65	53.04
41	59		Instrumentation & Control Engineering	5	72	284	3.94	78.89

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	11	76	373	4.91	98.16
			Civil Engineering	41	78	332	4.26	85.13
			Computer Engineering	19	139	668	4.81	96.12
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Information Technology	31	139	617	4.44	88.78
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	31	145	691	4.77	95.31
			Mechanical Engineering	72	151	618	4.09	81.85
			Textile Processing	*	18	0	0.00	0.00
			Textile Technology	1	30	153	5.10	102.00
42	29	Technology	Chemical Engineering	7	49	228	4.65	93.06
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	14	66	321	4.86	97.27
			Computer Engineering	23	70	335	4.79	95.71

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Instrumentation & Control Engineering	2	70	336	4.80	96.00
			Electrical Engineering	8	70	345	4.93	98.57
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	5	72	355	4.93	98.61
			Civil Engineering	23	76	355	4.67	93.42
			Instrumentation & Control Engineering	6	75	281	3.75	74.93
			Electrical Engineering	49	78	327	4.19	83.85
			Production Engineering	2	126	282	2.24	44.76
43	95	95 Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar Information Technolog Civil Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	80	142	312	2.20	43.94
			Information Technology	34	144	636	4.42	88.33
			Civil Engineering	73	146	260	1.78	35.62
			Mechanical Engineering	84	190	659	3.47	69.37

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Bio Medical Engineering	*	6	17	2.83	56.67
		Information Technology28Electrical & Electronics Engineering6C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & TechnologyMechanical Engineering	Information Technology	28	55	247	4.49	89.82
			68	241	3.54	70.88		
44	66		Mechanical Engineering	79	72	280	3.89	77.78
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	cation 46 95 424	424	4.46	89.26	
			Computer Engineering	31	104	487	4.68	93.65
			Information Technology	14	56	266	4.75	95.00
45	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of	71	283	3.99	79.72			
	20	Technology	Electrical Engineering	27	72	337	4.68	93.61
			Chemical Engineering	3	75	374	4.99	99.73

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Science & Engineering	12	75	353	4.71	94.13
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	11	140	680	4.86	97.14
			Civil Engineering	28	66	297	4.50	90.00
			Information Technology	39	68	280	4.12	82.35
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	51	127	558	4.39	87.87
			Mechanical Engineering	19	128	615	4.80	96.09
			Computer Engineering	49	171	726	4.25	84.91
			Bio Technology	1	19	72	3.79	75.79
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College	Chemical Engineering	4	36	176	4.89	97.78
47	20	Of Engineering	Civil Engineering	13	55	268	4.87	97.45
			Computer Engineering	25	73	348	4.77	95.34

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Information Technology	19	77	361	4.69	93.77
			Electrical Engineering	2	81	406	5.01	100.25
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Mechanical Engineering	55	81	357	4.41	88.15
	20		Electronics & Communication Engineering	29	146	697	4.77	95.48
			Computer Engineering	27	52	246	4.73	94.62
			Electrical Engineering	55	56	227	4.05	81.07
48	68	Valia Institute Of Technology,valia, Bharuch	Electronics & Communication Engineering	72	76	279	3.67	73.42
			Mechanical Engineering	46	127	567	4.46	89.29
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	2	62	313	5.05	100.97
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Computer Science & Engineering	18	74	328	4.43	88.65
			Civil Engineering	46	79	328	4.15	83.04

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	15	139	677	4.87	97.41
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Mechanical Engineering	26	148	699	4.72	94.46
			Electrical Engineering	17	49	237	4.84	96.73
			Civil Engineering	18	56	270	4.82	96.43
			Information Technology	21	66	306	4.64	92.73
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	18	70	339	4.84	96.86
			Mechanical Engineering	39	119	544	4.57	91.43
			Computer Engineering	6	124	613	4.94	98.87
			Information Technology	12	51	243	4.76	95.29
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	39	59	269	4.56	91.19
			Computer Engineering	17	66	318	4.82	96.36

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Civil Engineering	59	91	343	3.77	75.38
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	42	141	635	4.50	90.07
50		Central Institute Of Plastics Engineering &	Manufacturing Engineering	1	42	181	4.31	86.19
52	51	Technology	Plastic Technology	1	63	287	4.56	91.11
			Electrical Engineering	4	68	340	5.00	100.00
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	5	74	370	5.00	100.00
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	12	77	377	4.90	97.92
			Mechanical Engineering	6	134	662	4.94	98.81
			Computer Engineering	24	135	644	4.77	95.41
	00		Civil Engineering	72	45	105	2.33	46.67
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Electrical Engineering	40	64	284	4.44	88.75

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	54	64	254	3.97	79.38
55	93	Engineering College Turus, Codhara	Mechanical Engineering	87	70	116	1.66	33.14
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	75	70	243	3.47	69.43
			Information Technology	29	39	174	4.46	89.23
50	50	Faculty Of Engineering, Grow More	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	2	57	266	4.67	93.33
56	58	Foundation Group	Civil Engineering	56	63	241	3.83	76.51
			Computer Engineering	40	64	293	4.58	91.56
			Environmental Science & Engineering	1	21	94	4.48	89.52
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of	Electrical Engineering	21	66	314	4.76	95.15
		Institution	Computer Engineering	8	69	340	4.93	98.55
			Civil Engineering	14	70	340	4.86	97.14

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Information Technology	2	73	364	4.99	99.73
- 7	14	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of	Electronics & Communication Engineering	21	85	411	4.84	96.71
57	11	Institution	Mechanical Engineering	34	134	625	4.66	93.28
			Civil Engineering	62	42	153	3.64	72.86
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	82	62	108	1.74	34.84
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	Computer Engineering	41	73	333	4.56	91.23
			Electrical & Electronics Engineering	7	75	91	1.21	24.27
			Mechanical Engineering	54	173	763	4.41	88.21
			Information Technology	1	26	139	5.35	106.92
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Electronics & Communication Engineering	41	45	203	4.51	90.22
			Computer Engineering	3	51	255	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Civil Engineering	36	66	289	4.38	87.58
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Mechanical Engineering	9	126	617	4.90	97.94
			Electrical Engineering	69	60	189	3.15	63.00
60	91	Government Engineering College, Godhara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	56	65	278	4.28	85.54
			Mechanical Engineering	81	69	258	3.74	74.78
			Civil Engineering	71	77	182	2.36	47.27
			Mining Engineering	1	34	121	3.56	71.18
61	86	Government Engineering College, Palanpur	Mechanical Engineering	74	61	244	4.00	80.00
10			Electrical Engineering	51	70	292	2.36   3.56	83.43
			Civil Engineering	67	74	233	3.15	62.97
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Information Technology	44	24	70	2.92	58.33

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	45	30	134	4.47	89.33
			Computer Engineering	57	45	161	3.58	71.56
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Mechanical Engineering	76	57	226	3.96	79.30
			Electrical Engineering	59	66	262	3.97	79.39
			Information & Communication Technology	1	31	142	4.58	91.61
			Information Technology	23	67	310	4.63	92.54
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	Computer Science & Engineering	7	137	665	4.85	97.08
			Computer Engineering	36	142	659	4.64	92.82
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	52	144	628	4.36	87.22
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Civil Engineering	10	57	280	4.91	98.25
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	68	62	238	3.84	76.77

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mechanical Engineering	3	67	334	4.99	99.70
			Computer Engineering	10	68	334	4.91	98.24
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Information Technology	13	68	324	4.76	95.29
			Electrical Engineering	9	69	340	4.93	98.55
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	36	54	251	4.65	92.96
			Computer Engineering	56	60	231	3.85	77.00
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	Mechanical Engineering	16	66	318	4.82	96.36
			Civil Engineering	26	85	390	4.59	91.76
			Electrical Engineering	31	136	631	4.64	92.79
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	3	13	60	4.62	92.31
			Electrical & Electronics Engineering	1	35	174	4.97	99.43

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	6	83	415	5.00	100.00
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Information Technology	6	84	411	4.89	97.86
00	4	Sabar institute of recimology for Gins, rajpur	information reciniology	13	148	722	4.88	97.57
			Computer Engineering	33	63	294	4.67	93.33
67	77	Sal Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Civil Engineering	45	96	400	4.17	83.33
		Research	Electronics & Communication Engineering	69	134	506	3.78	75.52
			Mechanical Engineering	78	166	646	3.89	77.83
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	38	16	73	4.56	91.25
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	Computer Engineering	38	26	120	4.62	92.31
			Civil Engineering	29	37	166	4.49	89.73
			Automobile Engineering	3	58	242	4.17	83.45

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mechanical Engineering	13	120	582	4.85	97.00
			Civil Engineering	27	58	266	4.59	91.72
			Information Technology	7	63	308	4.89	97.78
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of	Electrical Engineering	54	63	256	4.06	81.27
		Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	40	64	291	4.55	90.94
			Computer Engineering	1	69	348	5.04	100.87
			Mechanical Engineering	71	138	567	4.11	82.17
			Electrical Engineering	10	66	325	4.92	98.48
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of	Electronics & Communication Engineering	12	73	359	4.92	98.36
		Technology	Computer Engineering	42	73	332	4.55	90.96
			Civil Engineering	6	133	655	4.92	98.50

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mechanical Engineering	28	162	763	4.71	94.20
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	43	61	274	4.49	89.84
			Computer Engineering	14	65	314	4.83	96.62
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	11	68	328	4.82	96.47
			Civil Engineering	20	140	658	4.70	94.00
			Mechanical Engineering	25	185	874	4.72	94.49
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	7	34	170	5.00	100.00
78	21	Smt. S. R. Patel Engineering College	Computer Engineering	29	50	236	4.72	94.40
			Civil Engineering	39	58	251	4.33	86.55
			Mechanical Engineering	15	127	614	4.83	96.69
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	*	4	10	2.50	50.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	79	34	106	3.12	62.35
			Electrical Engineering	36	62	281	4.53	90.65
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	37	115	531	4.62	92.35
			Mechanical Engineering	73	176	708	4.02	80.45
			Mechanical Engineering	41	65	294	4.52	90.46
			Information Technology	9	74	359	4.85	97.03
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	Electrical Engineering	1	76	386	5.08	101.58
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	19	135	653	4.84	96.74
			Computer Engineering	35	155	720	4.65	92.90
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology,	Civil Engineering	25	44	205	4.66	93.18
		Gandhinagar	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	3	47	212	4.51	90.21

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	44	59	266	4.51	90.17
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	27	66	316	4.79	95.76
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Electrical Engineering	64	77	291	3.78	75.58
			Mechanical Engineering	23	175	829	4.74	94.74
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	23	50	241	4.82	96.40
			Civil Engineering	57	59	224	3.80	75.93
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	Computer Science & Engineering	15	66	307	4.65	93.03
			Electrical Engineering	29	74	345	4.66	93.24
			Mechanical Engineering	7	76	373	4.91	98.16
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals	Information Technology	41	38	153	4.03	80.53
83		Group Of Institution	Electronics & Communication Engineering	16	61	296	4.85	97.05

GTU Innovation Council

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	30	62	289	4.66	93.23
00	20	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals	Computer Science & Engineering	14	79	371	4.70	93.92
83	38	Group Of Institution	Mechanical Engineering	49	80	356	4.45	89.00
			Computer Science & Engineering	4	66	327	4.95	99.09
			Civil Engineering	22	68	318	4.68	93.53
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	Chemical Engineering	11	71	247	3.48	69.58
			Electrical Engineering	18	73	349	4.78	95.62
			Mechanical Engineering	59	135	586	4.34	86.81
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	57	19	80	4.21	84.21
85	26	HJD Institute Of Technical Education And Research, Kutch	Computer Science & Engineering	2	40	201	5.03	100.50
			Civil Engineering	9	58	285	4.91	98.28

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	7	74	365	4.93	98.65
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	Mechanical Engineering	56	132	581	4.40	88.03
			Information Technology	8	50	244	4.88	97.60
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	4	61	306	5.02	100.33
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	44	61	255	5.02 4.18	83.61
			Computer Science & Engineering	8	65	313	4.82	96.31
			Mechanical Engineering	10	71	347	4.89	97.75
			Civil Engineering	16	58	280	4.83	96.55
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	22	66	312	4.73	94.55
			Computer Science & Engineering	13	70	329	4.70	94.00
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	10	71	351	4.94	98.87

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mechanical Engineering	4	198	981	4.95	99.09
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	77	28	90	3.21	64.29
			Computer Science & Engineering	21	33	133	4.03	80.61
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	Mechanical Engineering	75	61	242	3.97	79.34
			Civil Engineering	31	69	308	4.46	89.28
			Electrical Engineering	24	98	460	4.69	93.88
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	8	45	225	5.00	100.00
89	3	Shri Labhubhai Trivedi Institute Of Engineering	Computer Science & Engineering	1	56	288	5.14	102.86
		& Technology	Civil Engineering	15	64	309	4.83	96.56
			Mechanical Engineering	17	124	597	4.81	96.29
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Information Technology	36	21	88	4.19	83.81

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	61	38	158	4.16	83.16
			Electrical Engineering	47	53	224	4.23	84.53
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Civil Engineering	37	54	236	4.37	87.41
		Mechanical Engineering	82	116	422	3.64	72.76	
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	74	26	93	3.58	71.54
			Computer Science & Engineering	23	30	106	3.53	70.67
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	Civil Engineering	49	37	150	4.05	81.08
			Electrical Engineering	45	51	219	4.29	85.88
			Mechanical Engineering	24	55	260	4.73	94.55
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of	Computer Engineering	*	4	20	5.00	100.00
		Engineering	Chemical Engineering	*	8	40	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	*	8	35	4.38	87.50
			Information Technology	*	10	50	5.00	100.00
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Civil Engineering	60	24	90	3.75	75.00
			Mechanical Engineering	36	62	287	4.63	92.58
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	64	12	48	4.00	80.00
			Civil Engineering	55	18	69	3.83	76.67
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	Computer Engineering	22	19	91	4.79	95.79
			Mechanical Engineering	83	49	174	3.55	71.02
			Electrical Engineering	68	51	165	3.24	64.71
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management &	Electrical Engineering	37	58	260	4.48	89.66
		Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	65	62	247	3.98	79.68

GTU Innovation Council

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Computer Engineering	28	63	298	4.73	94.60
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management &	Civil Engineering	32	65	290	4.46	89.23
94	50	Technology	Mechanical Engineering	35	68	315	4.63	92.65
			Civil Engineering	5	49	243	4.96	99.18
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	22	58	280	4.83	96.55
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	Computer Science & Engineering	3	67	333	4.97	99.40
			Electrical Engineering	23	67	316	4.72	94.33
			Mechanical Engineering	8	72	353	4.90	98.06
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering	2	14	60	4.29	85.71
			Computer Engineering	48	20	88	4.40	88.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Civil Engineering	68	25	77	3.08	61.60
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College Dhari	Electrical Engineering	32	53	245	4.62	92.45
90	02	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Mechanical Engineering	44	56	252	4.50	90.00
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	11	61	301	4.93	98.69
			Civil Engineering	3	64	319	4.98	99.69
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Mechanical Engineering	30	67	315	4.70	94.03
			Electrical Engineering	12	67	328	4.90	97.91
			Computer Engineering	9	69	340	4.93	98.55
			Civil Engineering	1	38	208	5.47	109.47
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	15	44	214	4.86	97.27
			Computer Engineering	2	53	267	5.04	100.75

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Mechanical Engineering	21	53	252	4.75	95.09
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	16	54	262	4.85	97.04
			Environment Science & Technology	1	16	80	5.00	100.00
99	1	Shroff S R Rotary Institute Of Chemical Technology	Chemical Technology	1	31	149	4.81	96.13
		Technology	Chemical Engineering	1	60	301	5.02	100.33
			Mechanical Engineering	1	61	311	5.10	101.97
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	1	18	92	5.11	102.22
			Civil Engineering	24	24	112	4.67	93.33
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Electrical Engineering	34	44	202	4.59	91.82
			Computer Engineering	11	44	216	4.91	98.18
			Mechanical Engineering	14	60	291	4.85	97.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	70	49	130	2.65	53.06
			Electronics & Communication Engineering	78	63	202	3.21	64.13
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering &	Computer Engineering	45	65	290	4.46	89.23
		Technology	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	5	68	267	3.93	78.53
			Mechanical Engineering	80	73	274	3.75	75.07
			Computer Engineering	21	39	187	4.79	95.90
102	39	Om Engineering College, At Chokli, Dist	Civil Engineering	40	60	257	4.28	85.67
		Junagadh	Electrical Engineering	6	63	311	4.94	98.73
			Mechanical Engineering	47	119	530	4.45	89.08
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	Electronics & Communication Engineering	30	13	62	4.77	95.38
		vantavacimoud	Civil Engineering	54	36	140	3.89	77.78

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	62	61	233	3.82	76.39
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	Mechanical Engineering	61	68	293	4.31	86.18
			Civil Engineering	7	26	128	4.92	98.46
104	41	Gujarat Power Engineering And Research Institute	Electrical Engineering	5	48	237	4.94	98.75
		Institute	Computer Engineering	53	50	201	4.92	80.40
			Mechanical Engineering	40	58	264	4.55	91.03
			Computer Engineering	*	5	23	4.60	92.00
107		Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering &	Mechatronics Engineering	*	6	30	5.00	100.00
107	81	Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	53	15	65	4.33	86.67
			Civil Engineering	74	19	14	0.74	14.74
			Mechanical Engineering	70	54	222	4.11	82.22

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
			Electrical Engineering	44	59	254	4.31	86.10

### Aeronautical Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Aeronautical Engineering	1	69	183	2.65	53.04

## Automobile Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Automobile Engineering	1	73	352	4.82	96.44
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Automobile Engineering	2	124	558	4.50	90.00
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Automobile Engineering	5	74	256	3.46	69.19
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Automobile Engineering	4	74	292	3.95	78.92

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Automobile Engineering	7	74	194	2.62	52.43
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Automobile Engineering	6	57	183	3.21	64.21
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	Automobile Engineering	3	58	242	4.17	83.45

# **Bio Medical Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Bio Medical Engineering	2	132	77	0.58	11.67
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Bio Medical Engineering	1	80	334	4.18	83.50
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Bio Medical Engineering	*	6	17	2.83	56.67

## **Bio Technology**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Bio Technology	1	19	72	3.79	75.79

## **Chemical Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Chemical Engineering	6	66	308	4.67	93.33
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	Chemical Engineering	5	67	324	4.84	96.72
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Chemical Engineering	10	68	245	3.60	72.06

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Chemical Engineering	8	70	322	4.60	92.00
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	Chemical Engineering	2	120	599	4.99	99.83
27	83	Kankeshwaridevi Institute Of Technology, Jamnagar	Chemical Engineering	13	48	149	3.10	62.08
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Chemical Engineering	12	81	270	3.33	66.67
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Chemical Engineering	9	86	325	3.78	75.58
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Chemical Engineering	7	49	228	4.65	93.06
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Chemical Engineering	3	75	374	4.99	99.73
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Chemical Engineering	4	36	176	4.89	97.78
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	Chemical Engineering	11	71	247	3.48	69.58
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Chemical Engineering	*	8	40	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
99	1	Shroff S R Rotary Institute Of Chemical Technology	Chemical Engineering	1	60	301	5.02	100.33

## Chemical Technology

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
99	1	Shroff S R Rotary Institute Of Chemical Technology	Chemical Technology	1	31	149	4.81	96.13

# Civil Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Civil Engineering	4	61	303	4.97	99.34
5	24	Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	Civil Engineering	19	56	267	4.77	95.36
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	8	120	590	4.92	98.33
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Civil Engineering	50	153	619	4.05	80.92
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Civil Engineering	*	9	45	5.00	100.00
9	13	C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	21	62	291	4.69	93.87
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Civil Engineering	61	62	226	3.65	72.90
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	Civil Engineering	34	78	345	4.42	88.46
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Civil Engineering	*	129	23	0.18	3.57

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Civil Engineering	38	144	625	4.34	86.81
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Civil Engineering	58	72	272	3.78	75.56
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Civil Engineering	66	118	395	3.35	66.95
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	Civil Engineering	35	78	344	4.41	88.21
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Civil Engineering	47	73	301	4.12	82.47
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Civil Engineering	75	73	21	0.29	5.75
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Civil Engineering	51	68	273	4.01	80.29
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	Civil Engineering	65	91	314	3.45	69.01
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Civil Engineering	48	41	168	4.10	81.95
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Civil Engineering	43	51	214	4.20	83.92

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Civil Engineering	52	159	637	4.01	80.13
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	2	49	250	5.10	102.04
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	42	61	259	4.25	84.92
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Civil Engineering	64	146	510	3.49	69.86
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Civil Engineering	63	125	444	3.55	71.04
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	Civil Engineering	11	66	324	4.91	98.18
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	30	65	291	4.48	89.54
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	Civil Engineering	69	69	196	2.84	56.81
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	33	195	866	4.44	88.82
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Civil Engineering	53	63	250	3.97	79.37

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	Civil Engineering	17	40	193	4.83	96.50
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	41	78	332	4.26	85.13
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	23	76	355	4.67	93.42
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Civil Engineering	73	146	260	1.78	35.62
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	28	66	297	4.50	90.00
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Civil Engineering	13	55	268	4.87	97.45
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Civil Engineering	46	79	328	4.15	83.04
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Civil Engineering	18	56	270	4.82	96.43
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	59	91	343	3.77	75.38
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	12	77	377	4.90	97.92

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Civil Engineering	72	45	105	2.33	46.67
56	58	Faculty Of Engineering, Grow More Foundation Group	Civil Engineering	56	63	241	3.83	76.51
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Civil Engineering	14	70	340	4.86	97.14
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	Civil Engineering	62	42	153	3.64	72.86
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Civil Engineering	36	66	289	4.38	87.58
60	91	Government Engineering College, Godhara	Civil Engineering	71	77	182	2.36	47.27
61	86	Government Engineering College, Palanpur	Civil Engineering	67	74	233	3.15	62.97
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Civil Engineering	10	57	280	4.91	98.25
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	Civil Engineering	26	85	390	4.59	91.76
67	77	Sal Institute Of Technology & Engineering Research	Civil Engineering	45	96	400	4.17	83.33

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	Civil Engineering	29	37	166	4.49	89.73
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	27	58	266	4.59	91.72
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	6	133	655	4.92	98.50
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	20	140	658	4.70	94.00
78	21	Smt. S. R. Patel Engineering College	Civil Engineering	39	58	251	4.33	86.55
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Civil Engineering	25	44	205	4.66	93.18
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	Civil Engineering	57	59	224	3.80	75.93
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	Civil Engineering	22	68	318	4.68	93.53
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	Civil Engineering	9	58	285	4.91	98.28
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	44	61	255	4.18	83.61

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	Civil Engineering	16	58	280	4.83	96.55
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	Civil Engineering	31	69	308	4.46	89.28
89	3	Shri Labhubhai Trivedi Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	15	64	309	4.83	96.56
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Civil Engineering	37	54	236	4.37	87.41
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	Civil Engineering	49	37	150	4.05	81.08
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Civil Engineering	60	24	90	3.75	75.00
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	Civil Engineering	55	18	69	3.83	76.67
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management & Technology	Civil Engineering	32	65	290	4.46	89.23
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	Civil Engineering	5	49	243	4.96	99.18
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Civil Engineering	68	25	77	3.08	61.60

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Civil Engineering	3	64	319	4.98	99.69
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	1	38	208	5.47	109.47
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Civil Engineering	24	24	112	4.67	93.33
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	70	49	130	2.65	53.06
102	39	Om Engineering College, At Chokli, Dist Junagadh	Civil Engineering	40	60	257	4.28	85.67
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	Civil Engineering	54	36	140	3.89	77.78
104	41	Gujarat Power Engineering And Research Institute	Civil Engineering	7	26	128	4.92	98.46
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Civil Engineering	74	19	14	0.74	14.74

# Computer Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Computer Engineering	16	72	347	4.82	96.39
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	Computer Engineering	12	141	688	4.88	97.59
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Computer Engineering	5	148	733	4.95	99.05
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Computer Engineering	15	74	357	4.82	96.49
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Computer Engineering	*	1	10	10.00	200.00
9	13	C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	7	81	400	4.94	98.77
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	47	66	292	4.42	88.48
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Computer Engineering	30	135	636	4.71	94.22
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Computer Engineering	34	149	695	4.66	93.29

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Computer Engineering	51	126	532	4.22	84.44
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Computer Engineering	46	147	652	4.44	88.71
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Computer Engineering	55	64	250	3.91	78.13
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Computer Engineering	20	153	734	4.80	95.95
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Computer Engineering	50	76	321	4.22	84.47
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Computer Engineering	26	103	490	4.76	95.15
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Computer Engineering	58	70	225	3.21	64.29
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Computer Engineering	43	64	291	4.55	90.94
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Computer Engineering	32	153	716	4.68	93.59
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Computer Engineering	18	200	962	4.81	96.20

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Computer Engineering	52	147	612	4.16	83.27
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Computer Engineering	4	74	367	4.96	99.19
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	Computer Engineering	39	112	514	4.59	91.79
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Computer Engineering	19	139	668	4.81	96.12
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	23	70	335	4.79	95.71
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	31	104	487	4.68	93.65
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	49	171	726	4.25	84.91
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Computer Engineering	25	73	348	4.77	95.34
48	68	Valia Institute Of Technology,valia, Bharuch	Computer Engineering	27	52	246	4.73	94.62
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Computer Engineering	6	124	613	4.94	98.87

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	17	66	318	4.82	96.36
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	24	135	644	4.77	95.41
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Computer Engineering	54	64	254	3.97	79.38
56	58	Faculty Of Engineering, Grow More Foundation Group	Computer Engineering	40	64	293	4.58	91.56
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Computer Engineering	8	69	340	4.93	98.55
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	Computer Engineering	41	73	333	4.56	91.23
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Computer Engineering	3	51	255	5.00	100.00
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Computer Engineering	57	45	161	3.58	71.56
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	Computer Engineering	36	142	659	4.64	92.82
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Computer Engineering	10	68	334	4.91	98.24

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	Computer Engineering	56	60	231	3.85	77.00
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Computer Engineering	13	148	722	4.88	97.57
67	77	Sal Institute Of Technology & Engineering Research	Computer Engineering	33	63	294	4.67	93.33
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	Computer Engineering	38	26	120	4.62	92.31
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	Computer Engineering	1	69	348	5.04	100.87
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of Technology	Computer Engineering	42	73	332	4.55	90.96
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	14	65	314	4.83	96.62
78	21	Smt. S. R. Patel Engineering College	Computer Engineering	29	50	236	4.72	94.40
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	37	115	531	4.62	92.35
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	Computer Engineering	35	155	720	4.65	92.90

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Computer Engineering	44	59	266	4.51	90.17
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Computer Engineering	*	4	20	5.00	100.00
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	Computer Engineering	22	19	91	4.79	95.79
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management & Technology	Computer Engineering	28	63	298	4.73	94.60
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Computer Engineering	48	20	88	4.40	88.00
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Computer Engineering	9	69	340	4.93	98.55
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	2	53	267	5.04	100.75
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Computer Engineering	11	44	216	4.91	98.18
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	45	65	290	4.46	89.23
102	39	Om Engineering College, At Chokli, Dist Junagadh	Computer Engineering	21	39	187	4.79	95.90

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
104	41	Gujarat Power Engineering And Research Institute	Computer Engineering	53	50	201	4.02	80.40
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Engineering	*	5	23	4.60	92.00

# **Computer Science & Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
4	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	5	72	355	4.93	98.61
5	24	Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	Computer Science & Engineering	9	207	995	4.81	96.14
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	6	71	349	4.92	98.31
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Computer Science & Engineering	22	132	523	3.96	79.24

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
27	83	Kankeshwaridevi Institute Of Technology, Jamnagar	Computer Science & Engineering	19	51	217	4.25	85.10
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	24	70	219	3.13	62.57
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	Computer Science & Engineering	20	144	583	4.05	80.97
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	17	75	334	4.45	89.07
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	Computer Science & Engineering	16	60	275	4.58	91.67
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Computer Science & Engineering	10	58	278	4.79	95.86
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	11	267	1276	4.78	95.58
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	12	75	353	4.71	94.13
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Computer Science & Engineering	18	74	328	4.43	88.65
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	Computer Science & Engineering	7	137	665	4.85	97.08

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	Computer Science & Engineering	15	66	307	4.65	93.03
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals Group Of Institution	Computer Science & Engineering	14	79	371	4.70	93.92
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	Computer Science & Engineering	4	66	327	4.95	99.09
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	Computer Science & Engineering	2	40	201	5.03	100.50
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	8	65	313	4.82	96.31
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	13	70	329	4.70	94.00
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	21	33	133	4.03	80.61
89	3	Shri Labhubhai Trivedi Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Computer Science & Engineering	1	56	288	5.14	102.86
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	Computer Science & Engineering	23	30	106	3.53	70.67
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	Computer Science & Engineering	3	67	333	4.97	99.40

# **Electrical & Electronics Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	4	58	251	4.33	86.55
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	6	68	241	3.54	70.88
56	58	Faculty Of Engineering, Grow More Foundation Group	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	2	57	266	4.67	93.33
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	7	75	91	1.21	24.27
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	1	35	174	4.97	99.43
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	3	47	212	4.51	90.21
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical & Electronics Engineering	5	68	267	3.93	78.53

# **Electrical Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Electrical Engineering	3	76	380	5.00	100.00
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	Electrical Engineering	52	64	266	4.16	83.13
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Electrical Engineering	50	67	280	4.18	83.58
4	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	20	106	505	4.76	95.28
5	24	Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	Electrical Engineering	39	142	633	4.46	89.15
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Electrical Engineering	57	77	311	4.04	80.78
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Electrical Engineering	*	1	0	0.00	0.00
9	13	C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	53	77	314	4.08	81.56
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	28	77	360	4.68	93.51

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	Electrical Engineering	38	152	678	4.46	89.21
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Electrical Engineering	46	145	619	4.27	85.38
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Electrical Engineering	61	150	590	3.93	78.67
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Electrical Engineering	42	153	665	4.35	86.93
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Electrical Engineering	63	142	542	3.82	76.34
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	Electrical Engineering	35	73	332	4.55	90.96
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Electrical Engineering	66	74	273	3.69	73.78
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	Electrical Engineering	13	72	352	4.89	97.78
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Electrical Engineering	41	54	237	4.39	87.78
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Electrical Engineering	48	71	299	4.21	84.23

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
27	83	Kankeshwaridevi Institute Of Technology, Jamnagar	Electrical Engineering	67	73	269	3.68	73.70
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Electrical Engineering	56	144	583	4.05	80.97
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	14	65	317	4.88	97.54
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	65	76	283	3.72	74.47
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Electrical Engineering	33	151	694	4.60	91.92
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	Electrical Engineering	25	74	347	4.69	93.78
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	26	70	328	4.69	93.71
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	Electrical Engineering	60	77	303	3.94	78.70
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Electrical Engineering	19	74	353	4.77	95.41
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	58	187	755	4.04	80.75

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	Electrical Engineering	43	68	295	4.34	86.76
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	11	76	373	4.91	98.16
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	8	70	345	4.93	98.57
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Electrical Engineering	49	78	327	4.19	83.85
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	27	72	337	4.68	93.61
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Electrical Engineering	2	81	406	5.01	100.25
48	68	Valia Institute Of Technology,valia, Bharuch	Electrical Engineering	55	56	227	4.05	81.07
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Electrical Engineering	15	139	677	4.87	97.41
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Electrical Engineering	17	49	237	4.84	96.73
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	4	68	340	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Electrical Engineering	40	64	284	4.44	88.75
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Electrical Engineering	21	66	314	4.76	95.15
60	91	Government Engineering College, Godhara	Electrical Engineering	69	60	189	3.15	63.00
61	86	Government Engineering College, Palanpur	Electrical Engineering	51	70	292	4.17	83.43
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Electrical Engineering	59	66	262	3.97	79.39
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Electrical Engineering	9	69	340	4.93	98.55
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	Electrical Engineering	31	136	631	4.64	92.79
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	54	63	256	4.06	81.27
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	10	66	325	4.92	98.48
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	36	62	281	4.53	90.65

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	Electrical Engineering	1	76	386	5.08	101.58
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Electrical Engineering	64	77	291	3.78	75.58
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	Electrical Engineering	29	74	345	4.66	93.24
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals Group Of Institution	Electrical Engineering	30	62	289	4.66	93.23
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	Electrical Engineering	18	73	349	4.78	95.62
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	Electrical Engineering	7	74	365	4.93	98.65
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	Electrical Engineering	22	66	312	4.73	94.55
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	Electrical Engineering	24	98	460	4.69	93.88
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Electrical Engineering	47	53	224	4.23	84.53
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	Electrical Engineering	45	51	219	4.29	85.88

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	Electrical Engineering	68	51	165	3.24	64.71
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management & Technology	Electrical Engineering	37	58	260	4.48	89.66
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	Electrical Engineering	23	67	316	4.72	94.33
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Electrical Engineering	32	53	245	4.62	92.45
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Electrical Engineering	12	67	328	4.90	97.91
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	16	54	262	4.85	97.04
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Electrical Engineering	34	44	202	4.59	91.82
102	39	Om Engineering College, At Chokli, Dist Junagadh	Electrical Engineering	6	63	311	4.94	98.73
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	Electrical Engineering	62	61	233	3.82	76.39
104	41	Gujarat Power Engineering And Research Institute	Electrical Engineering	5	48	237	4.94	98.75

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electrical Engineering	44	59	254	4.31	86.10

## **Electronics & Communication Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Electronics & Communication Engineering	32	66	314	4.76	95.15
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	Electronics & Communication Engineering	54	70	303	4.33	86.57
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Electronics & Communication Engineering	47	152	674	4.43	88.68
4	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	25	65	312	4.80	96.00
5	24	Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	Electronics & Communication Engineering	26	198	950	4.80	95.96

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	42	71	320	4.51	90.14
9	13	C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	3	134	673	5.02	100.45
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	24	102	490	4.80	96.08
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	9	64	318	4.97	99.38
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	48	140	619	4.42	88.43
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	Electronics & Communication Engineering	20	141	682	4.84	96.74
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Electronics & Communication Engineering	34	143	668	4.67	93.43
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Electronics & Communication Engineering	49	132	581	4.40	88.03
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Electronics & Communication Engineering	76	143	488	3.41	68.25
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Electronics & Communication Engineering	73	57	207	3.63	72.63

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Electronics & Communication Engineering	44	134	600	4.48	89.55
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	67	158	608	3.85	76.96
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Electronics & Communication Engineering	81	137	290	2.12	42.34
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	Electronics & Communication Engineering	37	77	354	4.60	91.95
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	28	96	459	4.78	95.63
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	63	76	306	4.03	80.53
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Electronics & Communication Engineering	62	66	274	4.15	83.03
27	83	Kankeshwaridevi Institute Of Technology, Jamnagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	59	72	301	4.18	83.61
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Electronics & Communication Engineering	55	147	636	4.33	86.53
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	60	126	524	4.16	83.17

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	17	147	713	4.85	97.01
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	33	71	335	4.72	94.37
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	Electronics & Communication Engineering	50	60	264	4.40	88.00
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	70	69	259	3.75	75.07
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	Electronics & Communication Engineering	58	37	155	4.19	83.78
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Electronics & Communication Engineering	13	63	309	4.90	98.10
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	35	145	674	4.65	92.97
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Electronics & Communication Engineering	71	89	330	3.71	74.16
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	66	121	480	3.97	79.34
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	31	145	691	4.77	95.31

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	14	66	321	4.86	97.27
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	80	142	312	2.20	43.94
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	46	95	424	4.46	89.26
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	51	127	558	4.39	87.87
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	29	146	697	4.77	95.48
48	68	Valia Institute Of Technology,valia, Bharuch	Electronics & Communication Engineering	72	76	279	3.67	73.42
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Electronics & Communication Engineering	2	62	313	5.05	100.97
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	18	70	339	4.84	96.86
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	39	59	269	4.56	91.19
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	5	74	370	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	75	70	243	3.47	69.43
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Electronics & Communication Engineering	21	85	411	4.84	96.71
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	Electronics & Communication Engineering	82	62	108	1.74	34.84
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Electronics & Communication Engineering	41	45	203	4.51	90.22
60	91	Government Engineering College, Godhara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	56	65	278	4.28	85.54
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Electronics & Communication Engineering	45	30	134	4.47	89.33
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	52	144	628	4.36	87.22
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	68	62	238	3.84	76.77
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	36	54	251	4.65	92.96
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Electronics & Communication Engineering	6	83	415	5.00	100.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
67	77	Sal Institute Of Technology & Engineering Research	Electronics & Communication Engineering	69	134	506	3.78	75.52
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	Electronics & Communication Engineering	38	16	73	4.56	91.25
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	40	64	291	4.55	90.94
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	12	73	359	4.92	98.36
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	43	61	274	4.49	89.84
78	21	Smt. S. R. Patel Engineering College	Electronics & Communication Engineering	7	34	170	5.00	100.00
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	79	34	106	3.12	62.35
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	Electronics & Communication Engineering	19	135	653	4.84	96.74
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	27	66	316	4.79	95.76
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	Electronics & Communication Engineering	23	50	241	4.82	96.40

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals Group Of Institution	Electronics & Communication Engineering	16	61	296	4.85	97.05
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	Electronics & Communication Engineering	57	19	80	4.21	84.21
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	4	61	306	5.02	100.33
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	10	71	351	4.94	98.87
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	77	28	90	3.21	64.29
89	3	Shri Labhubhai Trivedi Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	8	45	225	5.00	100.00
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Electronics & Communication Engineering	61	38	158	4.16	83.16
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	Electronics & Communication Engineering	74	26	93	3.58	71.54
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	*	8	35	4.38	87.50
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	Electronics & Communication Engineering	64	12	48	4.00	80.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	65	62	247	3.98	79.68
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	Electronics & Communication Engineering	22	58	280	4.83	96.55
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Electronics & Communication Engineering	11	61	301	4.93	98.69
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	15	44	214	4.86	97.27
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Electronics & Communication Engineering	1	18	92	5.11	102.22
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	78	63	202	3.21	64.13
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	Electronics & Communication Engineering	30	13	62	4.77	95.38
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics & Communication Engineering	53	15	65	4.33	86.67

### **Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering	1	74	368	4.97	99.46
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering	3	71	283	3.99	79.72
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Electronics & Telecommunication Engineering	2	14	60	4.29	85.71

### **Electronics Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	Electronics Engineering	1	63	302	4.79	95.87
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Electronics Engineering	2	94	309	3.29	65.74

### **Environment Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Environment Engineering	1	33	162	4.91	98.18
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	Environment Engineering	2	48	221	4.60	92.08
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	Environment Engineering	3	57	260	4.56	91.23
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Environment Engineering	4	63	285	4.52	90.48

# **Environment Science & Technology**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
99	1	Shroff S R Rotary Institute Of Chemical Technology	Environment Science & Technology	1	16	80	5.00	100.00

# **Environmental Science & Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Environmental Science & Engineering	1	21	94	4.48	89.52

# Food Processing Technology

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Food Processing Technology	1	53	183	3.45	69.06

# **Industrial Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Industrial Engineering	1	27	0	0.00	0.00

### Information & Communication Technology

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	Information & Communication Technology	1	31	142	4.58	91.61

### Information Technology

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Information Technology	25	74	338	4.57	91.35
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	Information Technology	24	89	410	4.61	92.13
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Information Technology	22	71	329	4.63	92.68

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
4	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	3	62	309	4.98	99.68
8	23	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Information Technology	33	76	336	4.42	88.42
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	10	75	362	4.83	96.53
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Information Technology	18	96	451	4.70	93.96
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Information Technology	20	73	339	4.64	92.88
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Information Technology	42	158	630	3.99	79.75
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Information Technology	30	71	316	4.45	89.01
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Information Technology	40	75	307	4.09	81.87
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Information Technology	17	67	315	4.70	94.03
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Information Technology	35	73	314	4.30	86.03

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Information Technology	32	153	677	4.42	88.50
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Information Technology	26	71	322	4.54	90.70
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Information Technology	37	51	213	4.18	83.53
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Information Technology	43	70	278	3.97	79.43
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	Information Technology	27	36	162	4.50	90.00
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Information Technology	15	34	161	4.74	94.71
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	4	42	208	4.95	99.05
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Information Technology	16	62	293	4.73	94.52
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	Information Technology	38	68	284	4.18	83.53
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Information Technology	31	139	617	4.44	88.78

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	5	72	355	4.93	98.61
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Information Technology	34	144	636	4.42	88.33
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	28	55	247	4.49	89.82
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Information Technology	14	56	266	4.75	95.00
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	39	68	280	4.12	82.35
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Information Technology	19	77	361	4.69	93.77
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Information Technology	21	66	306	4.64	92.73
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	12	51	243	4.76	95.29
56	58	Faculty Of Engineering, Grow More Foundation Group	Information Technology	29	39	174	4.46	89.23
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Information Technology	2	73	364	4.99	99.73

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Information Technology	1	26	139	5.35	106.92
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Information Technology	44	24	70	2.92	58.33
63	34	Madhuben And Bhanubhai Patel Women Institute Of Engineering	Information Technology	23	67	310	4.63	92.54
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Information Technology	13	68	324	4.76	95.29
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Information Technology	6	84	411	4.89	97.86
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	Information Technology	7	63	308	4.89	97.78
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	11	68	328	4.82	96.47
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Information Technology	*	4	10	2.50	50.00
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	Information Technology	9	74	359	4.85	97.03
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals Group Of Institution	Information Technology	41	38	153	4.03	80.53

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	Information Technology	8	50	244	4.88	97.60
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Information Technology	36	21	88	4.19	83.81
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Information Technology	*	10	50	5.00	100.00

## Instrumentation & Control Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	1	70	351	5.01	100.29
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	7	134	485	3.62	72.39

17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	8	79	274	3.47	69.37
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	9	146	486	3.33	66.58
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	4	73	308	4.22	84.38
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	5	72	284	3.94	78.89
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	2	70	336	4.80	96.00
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	6	75	281	3.75	74.93
66	4	Sabar Institute Of Technology For Girls, Tajpur	Instrumentation & Control Engineering	3	13	60	4.62	92.31

# Manufacturing Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
52	51	Central Institute Of Plastics Engineering & Technology	Manufacturing Engineering	1	42	181	4.31	86.19

# Mechanical Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
1	33	A. D. Patel Institute Of Technology, Karamsad	Mechanical Engineering	43	153	689	4.50	90.07
2	47	Ahmedabad Institute Of Technology, Ahmedabad	Mechanical Engineering	68	103	427	4.15	82.91
3	30	Atmiya Institute Of Technology & Science, Rajkot	Mechanical Engineering	38	74	340	4.59	91.89
4	9	B. H. Gardi College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	12	199	966	4.85	97.09
5	24	Babaria Institute Of Technology, Varnama	Mechanical Engineering	32	149	696	4.67	93.42
6	15	Bhagwan Mahavir College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	29	68	320	4.71	94.12
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Mechanical Engineering	85	112	377	3.37	67.32
9	13	C. K. Pithawalla College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	5	148	733	4.95	99.05
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	65	75	313	4.17	83.47

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
12	49	Gandhinagar Institute Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Mechanical Engineering	63	141	592	4.20	83.97
14	37	Government Engineering College, Bharuch	Mechanical Engineering	48	150	668	4.45	89.07
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Mechanical Engineering	67	168	699	4.16	83.21
16	61	Government Engineering College, Modasa	Mechanical Engineering	27	151	713	4.72	94.44
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Mechanical Engineering	18	72	346	4.81	96.11
18	80	Government Engineering College, Dahod	Mechanical Engineering	51	135	600	4.44	88.89
19	53	Government Engineering College, Valsad	Mechanical Engineering	77	149	587	3.94	78.79
20	73	Government Engineering College, Rajkot	Mechanical Engineering	57	76	333	4.38	87.63
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Mechanical Engineering	88	144	187	1.30	25.97
22	94	Government Engineering College, Patan	Mechanical Engineering	86	138	362	2.62	52.46

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
23	52	Government Engineering College, Surat	Mechanical Engineering	2	75	376	5.01	100.27
24	31	Hasmukh Goswami College Of Engineering	Mechanical Engineering	33	194	906	4.67	93.40
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Mechanical Engineering	58	147	644	4.38	87.62
26	57	Kalol Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Mechanical Engineering	22	132	626	4.74	94.85
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Mechanical Engineering	52	142	631	4.44	88.87
29	63	Laljibhai Chaturbhai Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	50	69	307	4.45	88.99
30	44	Leelaben Dashrathbhai Ramdas Patel Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	62	132	565	4.28	85.61
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Mechanical Engineering	66	76	317	4.17	83.42
32	67	L. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Mechanical Engineering	20	155	740	4.77	95.48
33	48	Mahatma Gandhi Institute of Technical education & Research Center	Mechanical Engineering	37	136	627	4.61	92.21

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
34	72	Narnarayan Shastri Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	69	142	586	4.13	82.54
35	76	Noble Group Of Institutions, Junagadh	Mechanical Engineering	45	113	506	4.48	89.56
36	28	Om Shanti Engineering College, Rajkot	Mechanical Engineering	53	125	552	4.42	88.32
37	40	Parul Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	31	362	1691	4.67	93.43
39	64	S. P. B. Patel Engineering College, Mehsana	Mechanical Engineering	64	121	508	4.20	83.97
40	60	Sankalchand Patel College Of Engineering, Visnagar	Mechanical Engineering	60	138	598	4.33	86.67
41	59	Sardar Vallabhbhai Patel Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	72	151	618	4.09	81.85
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Mechanical Engineering	84	190	659	3.47	69.37
44	66	C. U. Shah College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	79	72	280	3.89	77.78
45	25	Shri S-ad Vidya Mandal Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	11	140	680	4.86	97.14

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
46	55	Universal College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	19	128	615	4.80	96.09
47	20	Vyavasayi Vidya Pratishthans Sanch. College Of Engineering	Mechanical Engineering	55	81	357	4.41	88.15
48	68	Valia Institute Of Technology,valia, Bharuch	Mechanical Engineering	46	127	567	4.46	89.29
49	27	Vidyabharti Trust, Institute Of Technology & Research Centre	Mechanical Engineering	26	148	699	4.72	94.46
50	17	Sigma Institute Of Engineering, Vadodara	Mechanical Engineering	39	119	544	4.57	91.43
51	54	Alpha College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	42	141	635	4.50	90.07
54	5	Darshan Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	6	134	662	4.94	98.81
55	93	Engineering College, Tuwa, Godhara	Mechanical Engineering	87	70	116	1.66	33.14
57	11	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Mechanical Engineering	34	134	625	4.66	93.28
58	90	Faculty Of Engineering, Shree Saraswati Edu. Sansthan	Mechanical Engineering	54	173	763	4.41	88.21

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
59	14	G. K. Bharad Institute Of Engineering, Rajkot	Mechanical Engineering	9	126	617	4.90	97.94
60	91	Government Engineering College, Godhara	Mechanical Engineering	81	69	258	3.74	74.78
61	86	Government Engineering College, Palanpur	Mechanical Engineering	74	61	244	4.00	80.00
62	82	Gujarat Institute Of Technical Studies	Mechanical Engineering	76	57	226	3.96	79.30
64	19	K. J. Institute Of Engineering And Technology	Mechanical Engineering	3	67	334	4.99	99.70
65	42	Merchant Engineering College, Basna, Visnagar	Mechanical Engineering	16	66	318	4.82	96.36
67	77	Sal Institute Of Technology & Engineering Research	Mechanical Engineering	78	166	646	3.89	77.83
68	35	Sardar Patel Institute Of Technology, Piludara	Mechanical Engineering	13	120	582	4.85	97.00
75	46	Shankersinh Vaghela Bapu Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	71	138	567	4.11	82.17
76	12	Shri Swami Atmanand Saraswati Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	28	162	763	4.71	94.20

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
77	22	Silver Oak College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	25	185	874	4.72	94.49
78	21	Smt. S. R. Patel Engineering College	Mechanical Engineering	15	127	614	4.83	96.69
79	69	Takshshila College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	73	176	708	4.02	80.45
80	16	Vadodara Institute Of Engineering, Kotambi	Mechanical Engineering	41	65	294	4.52	90.46
81	43	Venus International College Of Technology, Gandhinagar	Mechanical Engineering	23	175	829	4.74	94.74
82	36	Dr. Jivraj Mehta Institute Of Technology, Mogar	Mechanical Engineering	7	76	373	4.91	98.16
83	38	Dr. Subhash P. Chavda Ahir Kelvani Mandals Group Of Institution	Mechanical Engineering	49	80	356	4.45	89.00
84	56	Faculty Of Engineering ,technology And Research, Bardoli	Mechanical Engineering	59	135	586	4.34	86.81
85	26	Hjd Institute Of Technical Education And Research,Kutch	Mechanical Engineering	56	132	581	4.40	88.03
86	18	Laxmi Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	10	71	347	4.89	97.75

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
87	8	Parul Institute Of Technology	Mechanical Engineering	4	198	981	4.95	99.09
88	65	Samarth College Of Engineering And Technology	Mechanical Engineering	75	61	242	3.97	79.34
89	3	Shri Labhubhai Trivedi Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	17	124	597	4.81	96.29
90	78	Tatva Institute Of Technological Studies, Modasa	Mechanical Engineering	82	116	422	3.64	72.76
91	71	Shri Satsangi Saketdham Ram Ashram Group Of Institutions	Mechanical Engineering	24	55	260	4.73	94.55
92	45	Veerayatan Group Of Institutions-faculty Of Engineering	Mechanical Engineering	36	62	287	4.63	92.58
93	87	Arrdekta Institute Of Technology, Radhiwad	Mechanical Engineering	83	49	174	3.55	71.02
94	50	Vidhyadeep Institute Of Management & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	35	68	315	4.63	92.65
95	7	Institute Of Technology & Management, Universe Technical Campus	Mechanical Engineering	8	72	353	4.90	98.06
96	62	Arun Muchhala Engineering College, Dhari	Mechanical Engineering	44	56	252	4.50	90.00

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
97	6	Marwadi Education Foundations Group Of Institution	Mechanical Engineering	30	67	315	4.70	94.03
98	2	Hansaba College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	21	53	252	4.75	95.09
99	1	Shroff S R Rotary Institute Of Chemical Technology	Mechanical Engineering	1	61	311	5.10	101.97
100	10	Leads Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Mechanical Engineering	14	60	291	4.85	97.00
101	88	Ipcowala Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	80	73	274	3.75	75.07
102	39	Om Engineering College, At Chokli, Dist Junagadh	Mechanical Engineering	47	119	530	4.45	89.08
103	75	Om Institute Of Technology, At Vantavachhoda	Mechanical Engineering	61	68	293	4.31	86.18
104	41	Gujarat Power Engineering And Research Institute	Mechanical Engineering	40	58	264	4.55	91.03
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Mechanical Engineering	70	54	222	4.11	82.22

## **Mechatronics Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
11	32	G. H. Patel College Of Engineering & Technology	Mechatronics Engineering	1	74	349	4.72	94.32
107	81	Shri J.m. Sabva Institute Of Engineering & Technology	Mechatronics Engineering	*	6	30	5.00	100.00

### Metallurgy Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
13	92	Government Engineering College, Sector - 28, Gandhinagar	Metallurgy Engineering	2	65	43	0.66	13.23
25	79	Indus Institute Of Technology & Engineering	Metallurgy Engineering	1	69	197	2.86	57.10

## Mining Engineering

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
15	89	Government Engineering College, Bhuj	Mining Engineering	2	81	236	2.91	58.27
61	86	Government Engineering College, Palanpur	Mining Engineering	1	34	121	3.56	71.18

### Plastic Technology

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Plastic Technology	2	39	117	3.00	60.00
52	51	Central Institute Of Plastics Engineering & Technology	Plastic Technology	1	63	287	4.56	91.11

### **Power Electronics**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
17	70	Vishwakarma Government Engineering College, Chandkheda	Power Electronics	1	72	350	4.86	97.22
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Power Electronics	2	66	244	3.70	73.94

### **Production Engineering**

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
7	85	Birla Vishvakarma Mahavidyalaya, Vallabh Vidyanagar	Production Engineering	3	36	75	2.08	41.67
21	96	Government Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Production Engineering	4	144	154	1.07	21.39
31	84	Lukhdhirji Engineering College, Morbi	Production Engineering	1	31	98	3.16	63.23

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
43	95	Shantilal Shah Engineering College, Bhavnagar	Production Engineering	2	126	282	2.24	44.76

### Rubber Technology

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Rubber Technology	1	22	93	4.23	84.55

# Textile Technology & Textile Processing

College Code	Overall College Rank	College Name	Department Name	Department Rank compared to similar department at other colleges	Total number of registered student from branch	Total PSAR reports submitted by all registered students	Average PSAR reports per student	Percentage of PSAR activity completion
28	74	L. D. College Of Engineering, Ahmedabad	Textile Technology	2	56	217	3.88	77.50
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Textile Processing	*	18	0	0.00	0.00
42	29	Sarvajanik College Of Engineering & Technology	Textile Technology	1	30	153	5.10	102.00